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E˖˅˒˙ Tˈ˕˒˓˄ˁ˙ 6ːˍ 
Thursday Night Life 

 

Thursday, August 1 
6:30pm    Craft Group 
 

Monday, August 5 - 
Friday, August 9 
9:00-11:30am 
Vacation Bible School 
 

Wednesday, August 7 
7:00pm    Trustees Meeting 
 

Thursday, August 8 
6:30pm    Craft Group 
 

Saturday, August 10 
12:00pm    Dorothy Day   
    Ministry 
 

Wednesday, August 14 
6:30pm     SPR Committee           
7:30pm    Church Council  
 

Thursday, August 15 
6:30pm    Craft Group 
 

Sunday, August 18 
11:00am    Education     
Committee Meeting 
11:00am    Welcome &  
Evangelism Committee   
 

Tuesday, August 20 
7:30pm   UMCD Book Club 
 

Wednesday, August 21 
7:00pm   ASP Meeting 
7:00pm   Mission In-Site  
                 Meeting 
 

Thursday, August 22 
6:30pm    Craft Group 
 

Tuesday, August 27 
7:00pm   Pumpkin Festival 
Committee Meeting 
 

Wednesday, August 28 
7:00pm    Finance  
Committee Meeting           
 

Thursday, August 29 
6:30pm    Craft Group 

Dear friends, 
 

Greetings in the name of Our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. 
I hope that each and every one of you is enjoying a restful 
summer. 
 

I am back to work this week, and just wanted you to know I am 
looking forward to seeing you and to our continued ministry.  I 
am grateful to you as a congregation for respecting my time 
away and wanted to let you know something of how I spent the 
last 10 weeks. 
 

As I indicated prior to leaving, I had planned 4 five day retreats 
away, for the purpose of Christian meditation, reading, prayer 
and reflection.  I was able to do these as planned and I looked 
forward to each one and found them renewing and uplifting.   
 

I also spent an additional 10 days on the coast of Maine, visiting 
friends, reading, and enjoying spectacular sunsets and fresh 
seafood.   
 

Two things happened that I had not planned for.  A good friend 
of mine from upstate NY had what turned out to be a minor 
stroke, and I was able to visit and assist her for the better part of 
a week.  She is now doing very well and is pretty much back to 
normal.  I  was very grateful to be free to go and spend some 
time with her.    
 

The second unexpected thing was a lot more mundane, but took 
some time to suddenly prepare for:  Honda of Danbury called 
and offered to buy me out of my car lease 10 months early.  
Because I projected that I would be over my mileage allotment, I 
jumped at the chance.  So after having cleaned out my other car 
and spent what felt like hours dealing with the mounds of 
paperwork over at the dealer, I am driving a new car for the 
same monthly fee as my old one.                                   
     (continued on page 2) 

 
 
 

E˖˅˒˙ Tˈ˕˒˓˄ˁ˙ 6ːˍ 
Thursday Night Life 

 
Sunday, September  1 
11:00am     Education 
Committee Meeting 
 

Monday, September 2 
LABOR DAY 
UMCD Office is closed 
 

Wednesday, September 4 
6:00pm    Chapel Bells 
7:00pm    Trustees Meeting 
 

Thursday, September 5 
6:30pm    Craft Group 
 

Monday, September 9 
7:00pm     UMM Dinner 
 

Wednesday, September 11 
6:00pm    Chapel Bells 
6:30pm    SPR Committee           
7:30pm   Church Council  
 

Thursday, September 12 
6:30pm    Craft Group 
 

Saturday, September 14 
12:00pm    Dorothy Day   
    Ministry 
 

Sunday, September 15 
12:00pm    Education     
Committee Meeting 
 

Tuesday, September 17 
7:30pm   UMCD Book Club 
 

Wednesday, September 18 
6:00pm     Chapel Bells 
7:00pm     ASP Meeting 
 

Thursday, September 19 
6:30pm    Craft Group 
 

Wednesday, September 25 
6:00pm     Chapel Bells 
7:00pm     Finance       
Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, September 26 
6:30pm    Craft Group 
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(continued from page 1) 

Probably a little over half of the time was spent at home at the parsonage.  During these times at home,  
I continued my program of reading and meditating but also tackled a few projects that I never seem to 
get to: cleaning out a pantry,  organizing upstairs closets and bureaus, and I started the project  
of organizing over 20 years worth of photographs (mostly nature photography, one of my hobbies).   
 

During the time away, I read at least one book a week: some light fiction, some theological reading, a few 
memoirs, some serous fiction.  Ever since I was a kid, reading has always felt like a very renewing and 
relaxing activity.  Having that kind of time to just read was a real treat.   
 

In the middle of all of this, in mid-June, was Annual Conference.  It felt and was different this year, with 
the specter of all that is hanging over our head as a denomination as per our theological differences ie: 
the full inclusion of the LGBTQ community.  We will talk more about this at a later time and in greater 
detail.  I would urge you to go online to the New York Annual Conference website and click on the links 
for Annual Conference 19 to view videos of Conference.  I would particularly recommend Bishop 
Bickertonôs sermons and State of the Church address.   
 

Finally, though I have been on leave, I have seen and had contact with many of you.  Several of you 
invited me to lunch or dinner, and if it was a week I was around and we could work it out schedule wise, 
it was my privilege to join you.  While in Maine, I spent time with Marti, Penny, and Hannah, who have  
a family home in the Boothbay region.  I experienced all of these times as social, and we did not discuss 
church matters.  I also attended two Finance meetings and a Trustee meeting, as they were at times I was 
around.  All of this is a way of saying that though I personally and professionally benefitted from having  
a ñtime apartò from church responsibilities, I continued to enjoy seeing you when possible and have kept 
each of you in prayer.   
 

Lastly, I am grateful to the team who kept things going while I was out.  I especially thank Chris Russock, 
our Lay Leader, who I was in contact with as needed, and who did more behind the scenes these past few 
months than most people will ever know.  I also thank leaders Peter Eaton, Dee Skidmore, Phyllis 
Tranzillo, and Tonya Clark, all of whom very skillfully kept things moving ahead in the administrative 
areas for which they have responsibility.  Special thanks to our wonderful church administrator Patti 
Cohen-Hecht, with whom I also kept in touch as needed and who kept the office running with her usual 
competence and flair.   
 

I am also grateful to all of you who continued to attend church regularly.  I have heard that the guest 
preachers did very well, and I am not surprised, since they were all chosen carefully.   
Thank you for welcoming them. 
 

I will look forward to seeing each of you this Sunday. 
 

Blessings in Christ, 
 

 

         

Many thanks to our congregants who recently donated the funds    

to replace the flooring in Room 3. Itôs certainly been obvious for 

some time that Room 3 was in dire need of a ñface liftò; and these 

good stewards happily made the improvements. Not only was their 

financial contribution outstanding, but also the amount of time 

that was spent researching different types of flooring; obtaining 

approvals from the Trustees; and overseeing the installation. 

We are most grateful for their on-going devotion to our church, as 

well as their belief in the importance of our building, so as to be 

reflective of our role as a welcoming family of disciples. 
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  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, A˕ˇ˕˓˔ 4 - 8˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ P˅ˎ˔˅˃ˏ˓˔  
             10:00ˁˍ   Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː - Cˏˍˍ˕ˎˉˏˎ  
   R˅˖. Kˁ˒˅ˎ Eˉˌ˅˒ ˗ˉˌˌ ː˒˅ˁ˃ˈ & ˓ ˅˒˖˅ Cˏˍˍ˕ˎˉˏˎ 

   
  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, A˕ˇ˕˓˔ 11 - 9˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ P˅ˎ˔˅˃ˏ˓˔  
  10:00ˁˍ Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː  
    Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ Bˏ˓ˌ˅˙ ː˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 
    S˅˒ˍˏˎ: Mˏˎ˓˔˅˒˓ ˉˎ ˔ˈ˅ Cˌˏ˓˅˔: ñD˅ˁ˒ Gˏ˄, Wˈ˅˒˅ ˁ˒˅ Yˏ˕?ò  

 
  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, A˕ˇ˕˓˔ 18 - 10˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ P˅ˎ˔˅˃ˏ˓˔   
  10:00ˁˍ Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː  
    Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ Bˏ˓ˌ˅˙ ː˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 
    S˅˒ˍˏˎ: Fˏ˒ˇˉ˖˅ˎ˅˓˓ S˅˒ˍˏˎ S˅˒ˉ˅˓: Pˁ˒˔ 1 ñ Sˉˎ N˕ˍ˂˅˒ 8ò 

 
  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, A˕ˇ˕˓˔ 25 - 11˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ P˅ˎ˔˅˃ˏ˓˔  
  10:00ˁˍ Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː - C˅ˌ˅˂˒ˁ˔ˉˏˎ˓ ˏˆ A˕ˇ˕˓˔ Bˉ˒˔ˈ˄ˁ˙˓ 
    Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ Bˏ˓ˌ˅˙ ː˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 
    S˅˒ˍˏˎ: Fˏ˒ˇˉ˖˅ˎ˅˓˓ S˅˒ˍˏˎ S˅˒ˉ˅˓: Pˁ˒˔ 2 ñ Tˈ˅ D˅˂˔ C˒ˉ˓ˉ˓ò 
 

 
 

˃ˈˉˌ˄ ˃ˁ˒˅ ˉ˓ ː˒ˏ˖ˉ˄˅˄ ˄˕˒ˉˎˇ ˏ˕˒ ˓˅˒˖ˉ˃˅˓  
 
 

Jˏˉˎ ˕˓ ˆˏ˒ ˃ˏˆˆ˅˅ ˁˎ˄ ˆ˅ˌˌˏ˗˓ˈˉː  
ˉˍˍ˅˄ˉˁ˔˅ˌ˙ ˆˏˌˌˏ˗ˉˎˇ ˗ˏ˒˓ˈˉː  

 
 

 
  

 



 п 

 

 

 
S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, S˅ː˔˅ˍ˂˅˒ 1 - 12˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ P˅ˎ˔˅˃ˏ˓˔ 

                        10:00ˁˍ   Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː - Cˏˍˍ˕ˎˉˏˎ  
    Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ P˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 

 
  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, S˅ː˔˅ˍ˂˅˒  8 - 13˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ P˅ˎ˔˅˃ˏ˓˔ 
  10:30ˁˍ   Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː   
    Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ P˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 

 
  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, S˅ː˔˅ˍ˂˅˒ 15 - 14̝ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ P˅ˎ˔˅˃ˏ˓˔  
  10:30ˁˍ   Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː   
    Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ P˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 

 
  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, S˅ː˔˅ˍ˂˅˒ 22 - 15˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ P˅ˎ˔˅˃ˏ˓˔ 
  10:30ˁˍ   Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː   
    Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ P˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 

 
  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, S˅ː˔˅ˍ˂˅˒ 29 - 16̝ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ P˅ˎ˔˅˃ˏ˓˔  
  10:30ˁˍ   Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː  - C˅ˌ˅˂˒ˁ˔ˉˏˎ˓ ˏˆ S˅ː˔˅ˍ˂˅˒ Bˉ˒˔ˈ˄ˁ˙˓ 
    Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ P˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 
 

 
˃ˈˉˌ˄ ˃ˁ˒˅ ˉ˓ ː˒ˏ˖ˉ˄˅˄ ˄˕˒ˉˎˇ ˏ˕˒ ˓˅˒˖ˉ˃˅˓  

 
 

Jˏˉˎ ˕˓ ˆˏ˒ ˃ˏˆˆ˅˅ ˁˎ˄ ˆ˅ˌˌˏ˗˓ˈˉː  
ˉˍˍ˅˄ˉˁ˔˅ˌ˙ ˆˏˌˌˏ˗ˉˎˇ ˗ˏ˒˓ˈˉː  
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Thank you to the Trustees and all of 

the volunteers who helped to make  

this a successful fundraising project. 

This year we raised over $7,000. 

GREEK FESTIVAL PARKING  FUNDRAISER 

Photos by Chris Russock 


